
 
 
 
 

March 17, 2015 
 
 
 
 
Dear County and District Superintendents and Charter School Administrators: 
 

INFORMATION ON 2014–15 STATE AND FEDERAL ACCOUNTABILITY 
 
This letter is to inform you of decisions made at the March 2015 State Board of Education 
(SBE) meeting regarding the Academic Performance Index (API) and the letter from the 
U.S. Department of Education (ED) pertaining to this year’s federal accountability reporting 
requirements.  
  

 

http://www.cde.ca.gov/be/ag/ag/yr15/agenda201503.asp
http://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/ac/ap/documents/infoguide14.pdf
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recommendations, please refer to Item 2 on the SBE January 2015 Meeting Agenda Web 
page at http://www.cde.ca.gov/be/ag/ag/yr15/agenda201501.asp.  
 
In a February 25, 2015 letter sent to all states, the ED invited states to apply for a waiver 
that would allow Program Improvement (PI) schools to maintain their current PI status for 
the 2015–16 school year, under certain conditions. At the March 2015 SBE meeting, the 


